'NOTICE OF A REMEDIAL ACTION PLAN

‘Mobil Station No. 12258 (Formerly 01-335)
647 Lowell Street,
Lexington, Massachusetts
MADERP Site No. 3-1493
Tier IC No. W010008

A Remedial Action Plan (310 CMR 40.0861) has been developed for this site
pursuant to the Massachusetts Contingency Plan (310 CMR 40.1406). This
disposal site was granted a Waiver of Approvals in 1993. Upon expiration of the
waiver, Tier II Extension requests were submitted to the Massachusetts
Department of Environmental Protection in 1998 and 1999. During Phase II
Comprehensive Site Assessment activities the site was reclassified as a Tier IC
disposal site. The Tier IC Permit became effective on July 12, 2000.

“The Remedial Action Plan (RAP) proposes the following measures to respond to a
release of oil and/or hazardous material at this disposal site:

‘¢ Based upon a review of the available information, the Phase Il RAP
identified natural attenuation as the most effective remedial option for
addressing groundwater impacts at the site characterized by volatile
petroleum hydrocarbons, methyl tert-butyl ether and tetrachloroethene.
The proposed option is technically feasible and has been successfully
employed at similar sites in Massachusetts.

"¢ The Phase Il RAP also identified surfactant injection and recovery as
the most effective remedial option for addressing groundwater impacts
at the site characterized by extractable petroleum hydrocarbons and
polycyclic aromatic hydrocarbons. The proposed option is technically
feasible and has been successfully employed at similar sites in
Massachusetts.

M.G.L. c. 21E and the Massachusetts Contingency Plan provide additional
opportunities for public notice of and involvement in decisions regarding response
actions at disposal sites: 1) The Chief Municipal Official and Board of Health of
the community in which the site is located will be notified of major milestones and
events, pursuant to 310 CMR 40.1403; and 2) Upon receipt of a petition from ten
or more residents of the municipality in which the disposal site is located, or of a
municipality potentially affected by a disposal site, a plan for involving the public
in decisions regarding response actions at the site will be prepared and
implemented, pursuant to 310 CMR 40.1405.

To obtain more information on this disposal site and the opportunities for public

involvement during its remediation, please contact Ms. Irene Hodor, Territory
Manager, 52 Beacham Street, Everett, Massachusetts 02149 at (617) 381-2851.
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